Dufferin Marsh Committee Minutes exec Oct 11 2011

Attending:  Eric, Greg, Jen. Susanne. Brenda, Mary, Liz
1. Minutes 

Liz moves to approve minutes of Sept 13, 2011

Jen seconds

Discussion re number of people at Volunteer BBQ not 24 but 37.

Minutes passed with correction

2. birdfeeder event

Discussion of Birdfeeder event –ran out of units quickly so Eric suggested we up the number to 50 for next year.  

Make sure advertising is correct for next year and is in line with the Gallery show.

Mary will write a letter to the lions to thank them and go to their dinner to support them monetarily as they will not take payment for the feeders.

 Suzanne suggested that the wood was hard this year so difficult for adults let alone children to hammer them together.  Make sure next year they use spruce.

Will continue supplying coffee and juice

3.sustainability meeting Sept 30th
The meeting was well attended including such groups as Cold Creek, Marsh Committee, Kofler Centre, Ontario Diversity Council  there was a general lack of confidence in consultant-person tried to pigeon hole the groups

best result was there were lots of people with diverse interests who wanted to give input

Jen was not sure why they bothered as everyone landed in the same established ideas. Discussed Oak Ridges Moraine plan and how flawed but still using it as a benchmark.

Why was the initiative held at Cold Creek to which everyone had to drive though we did car pool from Schomberg

Susanne is going to the big meeting at CDS 

Greg says there are several pillars of interest and CDS is where the ideas of all the groups will be put together

Discussion about Susan Swail not being at our meeting as the environmental ambassador nor will she be able to be at CDS

Discussion about the notes sent to us from our group meeting –generally unproductive

Mary suggested that the Parks and Rec needs to be advocates for the environment

In the parks dept, it was discussed hiring 4 people to represent the areas of king township plus a supervisor to be environmental stewards.  The new director is keen to implement.

Greg skeptical until all types of people can be engaged-otherwise sustainability spinning its wheels

Susanne mentioned the proposed land usage at Peter and Paul’s at the corner of 401 and Aurora sideroad. 

4.

a. AGM Nov 6 Eric will put in ads

Meeting will include All reports –Community- Eric

                                                                Membership -?

                                                                Collaborative- Mary

                                                                Financial- Jill

                                                               presentation on marsh projects -Greg

Walk at 2pm meeting at 4 then dinner

Task list:  coffee, serviettes, fixings- Liz

                    Juice- Brenda

                    Dishes/cutlery- Mary

b.  Main Street Christmas to be discussed at the Nov 15 exec meeting

5.

Grade six sustainability class with Brenda, Mary and Lynda to teach children about community –all suggested projects curriculum connected.  Proposal was nixed because too time consuming but the Catholic school superintendant interested in a slimmed down version.  New version submitted and waiting for response

Suggested small charge of $3/lesson/child.  May also try for sponsorship from Lions and March Committee  2 potential grants to help pay for it.

Carried forward

6. adjustable weir –sandbags supplied by township to be filled Nov 13 at 11 am 

   following week to be removed need volunteers-highschool? Posters at trisan?

New Business
Give Greg the Gary Miller bursary of $200 to help defray the cost of gas over the summer – agreed

Moving shelter closer to roadway Have potential contractor to move it but footings need to be in place cost is about $5000

Mary has received an invitation to the Lake Simcoe Region Meeting-if interested in going see Mary

Meeting adjourned
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